
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Crowne Plaza Executive Center 
Baton Rouge, LA 

July 19, 2022 – 2:00pm 
 
 

MINUTES 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 
 
A quarterly meeting of the Law Enforcement Executive Management Institute (LEEMI) 
Governing Board was held Tuesday, July 19, 2022.  Chief David Anderson (Chairman), called the 
meeting to order at 11:30am. 
 
II. ROLL CALL 
 
Ms. Rebekah Taylor Hill conducted the roll call.  The following LEEMI Board members were 
present: Chief David Anderson (Chairman), Chief Rickey Boudreaux, Mayor David Butler, Chief 
Jim Craft (Ret.), and Chief Christopher Wilrye.  A membership quorum was present. 
 
III. CONSIDERATION OF MINUTES 
 
Mayor Butler made a motion to approve the minutes of the 03/09/2022 meeting.  After some 
discussion, Chief Wilrye seconded the motion and the motion passed.   
 
IV. OLD BUSINESS 

 
A. Continuing Education Hours “Deficiency List” Update 
 

Chief Anderson reported to the Board that a letter was sent to the Louisiana Legislative Auditor 
listing the Chiefs of Police who are deficient in their required LEEMI Continuing Education hours 
and a listing of the Chiefs of Police who have not completed the required New Chiefs 
Management Course.  The Legislative Auditor suggested the Board seek an opinion for the 
Louisiana Attorney General’s office concerning this matter.  Chief Anderson and Chief Craft will 
meet with the Attorney General (or his staff) in the coming weeks, and report back to the Board at 
the next quarterly meeting.  No action necessary. 
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B. Report from POST – “Virtual” New Chiefs Training 
 
Chief Anderson informed the Board that the New Chiefs Management Course will not be offered 
“virtually” due to costs/funding, length of the course (1 week), and the statutory requirement of 
attendance.  Chief Anderson asked all Chiefs present to encourage new Chiefs to attend. 
 
Mayor Butler made a motion to send the list of Chiefs that are deficient in their continuing 
education hours and the list of Chiefs that have not attended the New Chiefs Management course 
to the full membership of the LA Chiefs of Police Association.  After some discussion, Chief Craft 
seconded the motion and the motion passed. 
 
Ms. Taylor Hill updated the Board concerning the online training modules that are in 
development for Supervisor/Leadership Training.  POST will be developing approximately 6 
online training modules in the coming fiscal year. 
 
V. NEW BUSINESS 
 
Ms. Taylor Hill presented the recent POST Basic Refresher Course rule(s) waiver that would 
allow agencies to recruit those with prior law enforcement experience and/or POST certification. 
 
VI. OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Mayor Butler invited all to attend the LA Municipal Association conference that will be held at 
the end of July 2022.  This conference will include “Mayor/Chief Relations” training. 
 
Chief Anderson made a call for other business, and none was heard. 
 
VII. ADJOURNMENT 
 
Chief Wilrye made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Chief Craft seconded the motion and the 
meeting was adjourned. 


